
 

 

 

TO ALL IAMAW MEMBERS 
 

AIR CANADA 

EFAP PROGRAM UPDATE 
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers, 
 
Further to bulletin # 36 last month regarding the termination of the Employee and 
Family Assistance Program, I have some information about the program as we 
continue.  
 
Air Canada has agreed to keep the full-time regional positions in Vancouver, Toronto 
and Montreal. Further, they have agreed to recognize the importance of the peer reps 
within the workplace. 
 
As of November 1, 2022, all IAMAW members of Air Canada were added to the Air 
Canada eligibility list at Lifeworks. Anyone seeking counselling can contact Lifeworks, 
and you will be set up with a practitioner in your area.  
 
The phone number for Lifeworks is 1-844-880-9142. 
 
 

In solidarity, 

 
Derrick Bashford 
National Coordinator 
Transportation District 140 
Employee and Family Assistance Program 
 
DB\mdr  
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